
  People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

January 28, 2024 

 
 

 

                                                 
 

Greeting and Announcements 
Prayer 
Hymn: 10, Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise 

Choir: Come to Me and Rest 
Missions Minute 
Prayer 

Dismiss Children for Children’s Church 

Hymn: 381, Blessed Assurance 
Special Music: Rudy Regner 
Message: Pastor Ramler 
Closing Hymn 
Prayer 
 
 

     
 

Today 1/28     12:15 pm  VBS Meeting 

                         1:30 pm  Tranquility Nursing Home Ministry 

                         6:45 pm  Quarterly Business Meeting/ 

                                        Birthday Fellowship 

Tue 1/30        7:00 pm  Missions Committee Meeting 

Wed 1/31        7:00 pm    Prayer Meeting, Youth Group & 

                                          AWANA 

Thurs 2/1        9:00 am  Ladies’ Bible Study 

                         7:00 pm  Ladies’ Bible Study  

Sat 2/3      12:30 pm  Remodeling Committee Meeting 
 

 

 
 

Sun 2/4        2:00 pm  Citizens Nursing Home Ministry 

                         5:00 pm  Trustees’ Meeting 

Tue 2/6       12:30 pm  Grandma’s Friends Bible Study 

Sat 2/10            8:00 am    Men’s Prayer Breakfast 

Sun 2/11           2:00 pm    Autumn Lake Nursing Home Ministry 

                         3:30 pm    Spring Arbor Nursing Home Ministry 

       Announcements 
VBS Meeting: We will have a VBS Meeting after the morning service 

today. All who are able to assist this year with this very exciting 

ministry are asked to attend. Please see Carol Black for more 

information.  
 

Birthday Fellowship: Plan to join us in the gym after the evening 

service on Sunday, January 28 to celebrate all of the January birthdays 

with cupcakes and hot beverages.  
 

We now have some church business cards available on the back table 

with church information on one side and a QR code on the other for 

access to an interactive, evangelistic website for the Exchange Bible 

study. 
 

Ladies’ Bible Study: All ladies are welcome to attend the next 

Ladies’ Bible Study on Thursday, February 1 at 9:00 am and 7:00 

pm. See Joy Ramler for more information.  
 

Children’s Evangelist Ed Dunlop: We are looking forward to 

having Ed Dunlop here February 4-8 for our spiritual emphasis week 

at FCA. Mr. Dunlop will have special sessions with our elementary 

aged children in children’s church on Sunday, February 4, and he 

will be speaking in the Sunday night and Wednesday night service.  
 

Men’s Prayer Breakfast: Our next meeting will be Saturday, Jan 13, 

at 8:00 am in the FCA gym. We will be studying Book 7, 

Chapter 9, of E.M. Bounds on Prayer. All men and their sons are 

welcome. 
 

Prince Caspian Play at the Museum of the Bible: On Thursday, 

March 28, Pastor Ramler will be hosting a trip to the Museum of the 

Bible to watch Logos Theater’s production of Prince Caspian. We 

will leave the church at 8:30 am and will return around 4:30 pm after 

stopping for lunch at Chick-fil-A after the performance. The cost for 

the play is $69 per ticket ($59 for ten or more at a group rate). The 

sign-up sheet is available on the bulletin board. Folks must register 

by Feb. 18. 
 

                                    Happy Birthday 
 

Feb 4 Yitzhak Ramirez                            Feb 10 Jean Salsi 

Feb 8 Nicole Pryor                          

  
                                  Happy Anniversary 
 

Feb 4 Leif & Holly Hammarlund            Feb 7 Shannon & Laura Miller 

              

       
                     

January 28 February 4 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

R & H 

Wade 

Ed Dunlop 

Beginners – C. Briggs Emily W. 

Abby Y. 

Cindy B. 

Dami A. 

Toddlers - C. Black Franca A. 

Abby L. 

Pearl A. 

Jude A. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Elaine W. Beth P. 

Morning Worship Elaine W. 

Sara G. 

Sara G. 

Jasmine V. 

Evening Service Jill B.** 

Becky B. 

Pam W.** 

Pearl A. 

Wednesday Hilary Y. 

Joy R. 

Sara G. 

Barbara B. 
* Coordinator – Sara Goad; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.)        
 

 

 

Jon & Lena Stover– Germany – I have finally begun language 

school and Lena has begun a short integration course for ladies. 

Both of our classes are giving us the opportunity to spread the 

Gospel. In Lena’s class, she has been able to invite some of the 

ladies to church. One of them, Irina, came with us to church the 

first Sunday of December. In my class I had an opportunity to 

share my faith when talking about occupations. God has used this 

to allow me to talk to several of my classmates. Pray for our 

neighbor Nikol. She came to church with us on Christmas Eve. 

Pray that the Gospel will reach her. Lena and Simeon are doing 

well, although adjusting to school hours has been difficult. 

Simeon’s high energy can also be challenging and it is hard to 

not feel overwhelmed at times. He loves reading Bible stories 

with us. Pray that God keeps his heart hungry to know the Bread 

of Life.  
 

 

 
 

 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving        $ 2,531.00 $ 275,143.90 

Tithes & Budget Needs           $ 8,582.13 $ 257,463.90 

Faith Promise Giving            $ 525.00 $ 20,770.00  

Faith Promise Budget Needs       $ 716.98 $ 22,226.38 

 

 
 

 
 

Sunday School       91     Sunday Morning       153 

Sunday Evening       60 

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for January 21, 2024 

Stewardship Report for January 21, 2024 

Special Coming Events 


